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          Presidentôs Message 

 

Have you noticed the new street signs in the old 

Pearland townsite?  Also sidewalks have been 

put in on Galveston Street and Grand 

Boulevard. The ñOld Townsite Groupò and 

the ñOld Townsite Business Coalitionò are 

busy working to improve the old townsite and to 

preserve the historic aspects of the little 

community so many of us remember.  You can 

read more on this further in the Newsletter.  A 

little while back, Carleen and I ate with our son 

and daughter-in-law at a very nice restaurant out 

in the shopping center on the far side of highway 

288 at what is called ñPearland Town Center.ò  

The restaurant was nice, the food was good and 

the shopping center is really a beautiful layout - - 

- - but it sure isnôt the center of Pearland is it?  

Again those of us who remember Pearland 

when the city limits basically conformed to the 

townsite as laid out by Witold de Zychlinski  

back in 1894 always  thought the center of town 

was the intersection of  highways 35 and 518 

where the Pearland Drugstore sat on the 

northeast corner and the Crossroads Inn sat on 

the southwest corner.  That was the town center.  

 

Over coffee the other morning, Luther 

Cunningham, a few other men and I got to 

discussing exactly where would be the center of 

town in the Pearland as we know it today.  

Some said the intersection of highways 518 and 

1128. Others thought it would be at the 

intersection of 518 and Cullen or as some of us  

 

 

 

 

old timers call that spot ï ñDead Manôs Curveò.  

(A little more about that also further in the 

Newsletter.)  I think the consensus was that 

Dead Manôs Curve would probably be close to 

the center of town.  Nevertheless, to most of us 

in the Historical Society ñtown centerò remains 

the intersection of highways 35 and 518. 

 

Thatôs the great part about our annual Reunion 

Luncheon.  You get a chance to talk with other 

folks who can remember the center of town, the 

great hamburgers in the old drugstore, duck 

hunting in what is now Silverlake, swimming in 

the rice canals and all kinds of things that are 

such great memories.  Mark the date on your 

calendars ï Saturday, October 24
th

; and make 

your luncheon reservation.   

 

              Mickey Mark  

***************************************  

 

Donôt forget our quarterly meeting Tuesday, 

April 21
st
 7:00 P.M. at the Knapp Senior Center 

on Park Street.  Homemade cookies, coffee, soft 

drinks and visitation with old friends.  See you 

there. 

 

Please remember yearly dues for 2009 were 

payable Jan. 1
st
.  If you have not paid your 

dues for this year, please see the form 

attached to the end of this Newsletter. Thanks 

 
 

mailto:mark325@prodigy.net
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           Whatôs Happening  

 

If you have driven around the old Pearland 

townsite recently, you surely have noticed the 

ñOld Pearland Townsiteò street signs. City 

crews have been putting up the attractive and 

distinctive brown street signs and probably by 

the time you get this Newsletter will have 

completed putting up all the signs. This is a 

project of the ñOld Townsite Business 

Allianceò. The Pearland Historical Society 

donated $1000 toward this project which cost 

around $40,000 for street signs.  Also the City 

has put sidewalks along Galveston and Grand 

Blvd. recently. The Old Townsite Group meets 

the first Thursday night of each month at 7:00 

P.M. in the Pearland Church of Christ.  Kyler 

Cole is the old townsite co-coordinator.   

 

In a co-ordinated project between the Old 

Townsite group and the Historical Society, a 

committee headed by Historical Society 

member Dwight Bittick  has been formed to 

identify older historic homes inside of old 

Pearland.  The committee has identified quite a 

number of old homes.  The Historical Society 

will be deciding what criteria will be used to 

acknowledge that a home is an historic home and 

what type of marker will be placed on the house.  

Further in the Newsletter are pictures of just a 

few of the old homes on the list. Other members 

on the committee are Carolyn Garner McCoy, 

Dana Hastings Triplett, Brenda Martin Riggs, 

Peggy Farthing Long, Luther Cunningham 

and Mickey Mark.  
 

Officers for the next two years will be elected at 

the April meeting. 

 

Society members Luther Cunningham, Alma 

Nolen and Mickey Mark were appointed to 

serve a two year term on the Board of Directors 

of the Brazoria County Historical 

Commission.  
 

 

 

 

     Among our Members 

  

Society Member Wayne Long passed away 

suddenly February 11th while exercising on a 

treadmill. Wayne was the 2nd oldest child of 

Ernie and Dora Long one of Pearland's 

pioneer families.  He was a PHS graduate of the 

class of 1949.  He was preceded in death by his 

older brother, E. L. Long and sister Donna 

Long Bristow.  Wayne and his wife, Joyce, 

were residents of Smithville, Texas.    Our 

sympathies go out to Wayne's siblings, Edwin 

Long, Delores Long Stevenson, Mary Long 

Borm and Ida Long Munday - all of whom are 

Society members.  Sympathies also are extended 

to all of Wayne's family. 

 

 Becky Kinkade Henderson, sister-in-law of 

Society Member Linda Kinkade, passed away 

March 10
th
. Becky, a 1984 graduate of PHS, is 

survived by her husband Randy, sons Nathan 

(13) and Aaron (18).  She was a member of the 

Pearland First Methodist Church.  Becky died 

from breathing complications related to cancer 

which had spread to her lungs.  It is always sad 

to lose a loved one.  It is especially sad when that 

loved one is a young mother with two sons.  Our 

deepest sympathies are extended to the 

Henderson family and to the Kinkade family. 

 

Former Pearlander A. C. Garner passed away 

Jan. 19
th
.  A. C. was a 1951 graduate of PHS and 

a running back on the 1950 bi-district 

championship football team. A. C. was the son 

of Phil and Gladys Garner who had eight 

children. His sister, Naydean Garner Mahanay 

and brothers Gene and C. L. preceded A. C. in 

death. The Garner family lived for many years 

on the corner of Plum and Pearland Streets in 

"Old Pearland."   A. C.'s brother, Larry and 

wife Johnnie Mae, still live in the "Garner"  

house at that site. 

 

Doyle Green, son of Society member Nancy 

Green, passed away March 17 after a long battle 

with cancer.  Doyle, a 1968 PHS grad, was a 

retired Houston policeman. Another  really good 

guy gone too soon. 
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Long time Pearland resident, Quida Cook 

passed away March 21
st
.  Quida was the wife of 

Bill Cook  who everyone knew from his many 

years at Pearland Ace Hardware. 

 

Historical Society Member Annetta Parker 

Childress passed away March 27
th
 after a very 

lengthy illness. Those who knew Annetta will 

remember her for her beautiful smile and sunny 

disposition. She was a joy to be around. Annetta 

and husband, Bill Childress, moved to 

Brookside in 1951.  Annetta worked for C. J. 

Harris (principal of Pearland Elementary 

School) and for the City of Brookside for a 

number of years. Our sympathies go out to all of 

the Parker/Childress family. Daughter 

Kathleen Childress Holt and son, Clay 

Childress, are members of our Historical 

Society.  
 

Society Member Pat Talbot Burkett has really 

been going through a rough time.  Pat went into 

the hospital on Feb. 19
th
 with chest pains.  She 

was life flighted to St. Lukeôs Hospital for 

emergency surgery for a tear in her aorta.  Pat 

was in I.C.U. at St. Lukeôs on a breathing 

machine for a period of time and had a 

tracheotomy in order to get off the breathing 

machine. Pat is now in Clear Lake Rehab Unit 

in Clear Lake; and it is good to report the 

tracheotomy is closed and she is now able to talk 

and receive visitors. Hang in there, Pat. We are 

all pulling for you.   

 

Another Society Member who has really been 

going through a tough time is Bob Peirsol.  Bob 

went into the hospital Feb. 21
st
 in Corpus 

Christi for what was to be a very simple 

laparoscopic hernia day surgery.  In the process 

of the surgery Bobôs intestine was punctured.   

Bob has endured all sorts of problems and finally 

got out of the hospital March 27
th
.  Boy, talk 

about a shock that must have been - - going in 

the hospital for day surgery and winding up 

staying there for over a month. Hope all goes 

well from here on, Bob. 

 

Another Society Member who is in need of our 

prayers is Frank Waddle.  Frank, a 1957 PHS 

grad is undergoing chemo therapy for pancreatic 

cancer. Frank and wife Donna live in Conroe 

where Frank has been a builder for many years.  

Frank is an upbeat sort of guy who always had a 

big smile on his face and a firm handshake.  

Keep Frank, Donna and family in your prayers.  

 

Society Member Rose Mary Raney is now 

living in a retirement village in Brownwood, 

Texas near her daughter Linda Raney Harriss.  

Rose Mary has also been battling a few health 

problems; but Linda  says her Mom is planning 

on being at our Reunion Luncheon in October.  

We will be expecting you, Rose Mary.  Rose 

Mary would love to hear from her friends in the 

Society.   Her address is Redstone Assisted 

Living, 2410 Songbird Circle, Apt. 16, 

Brownwood, Tx. 768012410. Phone number is 

325-643-2080.  
 
Society Member and oldest native born male 

Pearland citizen David Scott had a mild heart 

attack March 17
th
.  David spent a few days at 

Southeast Memorial Hospital after having a 

stent put into one of his arteries. It is great to 

report that David is doing really good.  Way to 

go, David. 

 
************************************************* 
  

     Oilers Repeat as State Champs!!!! 

 

Wow, I bet most of you didnôt know Pearland 

High School has repeated as Texas State 

champs.  No, not in football, basketball, 

baseball, track, tennis, swimming or any other 

athletic endeavor.  They are the Texas State 

Champion High School Academic Decathlon 
team.  The team of students from Pearland High 

School beat out other competitors in the large 

school division. The story of this great 

achievement was on page one of one of our local 

papers but was not a headline story nor was there 

a picture of the team. The story was on page 4 of 

our other local paper but they did have a picture 

of the team members Yuchen Lin, Paulina 
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Cueto, Jackie Vu, Omosola Odetunde, Mark 

Honeycutt, Bryan Jewell, Michael Lee, 

Samuel Mayfield and Alec Davila.  Coaches 

are Corey Cogswell, Robert Layne, and Scott 

Crossno.   
 

How do you suppose this story would have been 

handled had the Pearland Oilers won the Texas 

State Championship in football or basketball?  

Donôt you imagine it would have been page one 

headline news with pictures galore?  Sort of 

makes you wonder where our priorities are 

doesnôt it?  To win the state championship in 

academic decathlon is a great accomplishment 

and certainly speaks well of the academic 

program at Pearland High School, as well as for 

the dedication of the coaches and members of the 

team.  The team will now be going forward in 

the national decathlon competition.  Letôs wish 

them good luck and hope if they actually win the 

national title, they will receive a lot more 

recognition than they did for winning the state 

championship.  

 

Also in the same edition of one of the local 

papers there was a story and a picture of ten 

Pearland High School students who are national 

merit scholastic finalists. Congratulations to 

those students also.  

 

As a final note, in the picture of the 

championship decathlon team the members are 

wearing two tone Pearland High School tee 

shirts. The picture is black and white but 

hopefully the tee shirts were maroon and white, 

Pearland High Schoolôs team colors and not 

black and white.   
 

  

       Proud Society Member 

 

Society member Sandra Martin Scott over in 

Richmond has reason to be very proud of her 

daughter Claudia Scott Wright and of her 

husband Dave Scott. Claudia was recently 

elected president of the Fort Bend County Fair 

Association. As president of the Fair 

Association, Claudia will preside over the 73
rd

 

edition of the Fort Bend County Fair. The 

picture below was in the Fort Bend newspaper.  

Also Sandyôs husband, Dave Scott, was recently 

elected to a 2 year term as President of the 

Texas and Southwestern Cattle Raisers 

Association. The Cattle Raisers Association is 

a 15,000 member organization of Texas and 

Oklahoma cattle growers.  Dave is also Vice 

President of Port City Stockyards in Sealy, 

Texas.  He operates the Scott Cattle Company.  

Congratulations to the Scott family.  

 

 
Picture from Fort Bend Newspaper: Claudia Scott 

Wright (center), Sandy & Dave Scott (right) Claudiaôs 

daughter Caylin and husband Quinn (left) 

 

***************************************        

                             

      Main Street Pearland ï circa 1938 

 

 



 

5 

 

  

Thanks to Society Member Johnnie Bill 

Alexander for furnishing the picture above 

which is of his Aunt Mary Alexander standing 

near the Monarch Garage. Mary  is facing north 

so you are looking south toward the intersection 

of Highways 35 and 518. The picture says it was 

taken approximately 1938. The house on the left 

appears to be Josie Heflinôs home (where the big 

oak tree still stands). The picture below is a 

picture also looking south but on the other side 

of Highway 35 again showing Josieôs house.  

 
 

 Really looks barren doesnôt it?   Our older 

members will well remember the Monarch 

Garage which was the business of Clyde 

Oblinger.  Clyde and wife Kathleen Lizer 

Oblinger lived in back of the garage.  Clyde was 

called a ñwelderò; but in reality he was an artist.  

There was no job too big or too difficult or too 

small for him to take on from building a new 

water well drilling rig for Pat OôDay to welding 

a leg onto some ladyôs metal picnic table.  

People in Pearland would say if Clyde canôt 

weld it, it canôt be welded.  Tragically Clyde 

and Kathleenôs older son, John ñSonnyò 

Oblinger was killed in an accident in the shop.  

Their younger son Warren ñBudò Oblinger, 

who was a 1943 PHS grad and a member of the 

great 1941 six man team, passed away a couple 

of years ago.  His daughter, Luana Concha is a 

member of the Historical Society. 

 

 
             Clyde Oblinger 

Clyde also served on the Pearland School Board 

back in the 40ôs.  

  

 
 Mary Alexander Bartletter with Johnnie Bill 

Alexander  and wife Sue, and Johnnie and Sueôs 
Grandson Jacob Key at Zychlinski Park dedication ï 

September 07.  
 

***************************************  

         Money isn't everything, 

         but it sure keeps the kids in touch. 

   *************************************     

 

     Hanging Around Out West 

 

We had previously talked about where is the 

center of Pearland and talked of a group of guys 

over coffee who had decided it was the corner of 

518 and Cullen, or as many old timers used to 

call that corner ñDead Manôs Curveò. Which 
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brought up an interesting question.  Why was 

that particular corner known as ñDead Manôs 

Curve.ò  Some thought it was because there 

were so many fatal car wrecks there.  Others, 

myself included, thought it was because at one 

time a cattle rustler was caught near that corner 

and was hanged by a group of vigilante cattle 

men. A visit with Pearland Historical Society 

member David Smith cleared up the answer.  

David and his family came to Pearland in 1928.  

His father was ranch foreman for the noted 

cattleman, Houstonian Joe D. Hughes.  The 

Smithôs lived off Cullen (which was then 

known as Old Chocolate Bayou Road); and 

they farmed the land at the south side of where 

Cullen and 518 came together.  At that time, 

518 dead ended at Cullen. David says there 

were many wrecks where cars traveling south on 

Cullen ran across 518 and into their farm land.  

He recalled once seeing a truck sitting beside 

their tractor in the field and thinking his Dad had 

bought a tractor with a cab on it. That is the story 

of  Dead Manôs Curve. 

 

But as Paul Harvey liked to say, ñnow for the 

rest of the story.ò  Over near Doherty Road 

(now Fite Road) was a grove of cotton wood 

trees.  These trees really stood out because as we 

have seen from old photos there were very few 

trees anywhere west of Pearland.  David says 

one morning when he was about 5 or 6 years old, 

his Dad told him to get in the truck, he had 

something to show him. David got in the truck 

and his Dad drove down Chocolate Bayou took 

the left turn on 518, then right on Chocolate 

Bayou and then right again on Doherty Road 

(Now Fite Road.)  They drove to the grove of 

cotton wood trees and there still hanging in a 

cottonwood tree was the cattle rustler. He had 

stolen some cattle over around South Houston 

somewhere, was caught up with and hanged right 

there.  David says his Dad told him, ñson, I want 

you to look at this man and remember this is 

what happens to you when you steal another 

manôs property.ò  The story I had always heard 

was the rustler was never identified.  David says 

he was identified but the identities of the 

hangmen were never known. So the story is 

Dead Manôs Curve was so called because of all 

the wrecks on that corner. The grove of 

cottonwood trees nearby was called ñdead 

manôs grove.ò What a lesson for a 5 or 6 year 

old kid. Donôt you think that scene would remain 

etched in your memory for a lifetime? So the 

next time we talk about the center of Pearland, 

you can just say, ñoh yeah, Dead Manôs Curve, 

right out there by Dead Manôs Grove.ò  Thanks, 

David , for that bit of history. 

  

 
      Dairy Farm on Dead Manôs Corner 1930ôs 

 

 Those of us who lived in Pearland back in the 

30ôs, 40ôs and even 50ôs can remember the 

Jollison dairy farm which was at ñDead Manôs 

Curveò, where Krogerôs is now.  If you can 

remember the dairy, you will also remember that 

anytime after a big rain the dairy cows would be 

wading in mud up to their bellies.  

 

                    Looking Back 

                  

 

 
             Watson House ï 1940ôs 

 



 

7 

 

In the last issue of the Newsletter, there was a 

picture of a wagon rim around a big oak tree in 

the yard of the house long time Pearlanders 

knew as the Watson house.  Thanks to Society 

Member Janelle Moody Arcemant for sending 

the picture of her grandmother, Lucy Watson, 

standing in front of the Watson house as it 

looked back in the 40ôs.  In the background are 

Grand Boulevard and the Martin  house which 

at that time was the only building on the east side 

of Grand Blvd. between the school and Orange 

St.  This was before the Church of Christ  was 

built. 

 

Still looking back, but not quite so far, the first 

Pearland newspaper after the original 

newspaper, the Pearland Advocate went out of 

business in the early 1900ôs was the Pearland 

Progress. In the Historical Society files are a 

number of copies of the Progress from back in 

the 60ôs.  It is always interesting to look back 

and see what was going on the small town of 

Pearland back in those days.  From the August 

13, 1964 issue are just a few of the things which 

can really give a contrast between the early 60ôs 

and the 2000ôs.  

 

The City of Pearland was to meet to discuss the 

proposed budget of $140,055.  The budget 

included a salary of $5,400 salary for the police 

chief and $13,500 for salaries for the rest of the 

police force. (Editorôs Note:  The paper did not 

say how many officers were employed by the 

City at that time).  The Mayor  was to get $10 

per year and councilmen were to get $25 per year 

for their services. Administrative expenses were 

budgeted at $32,000.   

 

In the same issue of the Progress, Dr. Lloyd 

Ferguson, Superintendent of the Pearland 

School District, presented the proposed budget 

for the school district.  The school board adopted 

a budget of $684,750.  Administration costs were 

budgeted at $39,540. Total for teachersô salaries 

was $478,573.  Dr. Ferguson reported an 

expected total enrollment for the district as 1750 

students. 

 

When we look back at budget numbers of 1964, 

it is also good to look at some other prices which 

showed up in the progress.  For example Boots 

Foot Market out in Brookside had a full page 

grocery ad with the following prices: 

 
 Crown Roast ---------39 cents lb. 

 

 Picnic Hams ---------29 cents lb.  

 

 Veal Steak -----------49 cents lb. 

 

 14 oz. Libbyôs Catsup -----15 cents 

 

Also in the classifieds is an ad for a 2 bedroom 

home for rent on Harkey Road.  Price $55 per 

month.  

 

Four lots in South Park Cemetery - $100 Each 

 

When you consider those prices, the Police 

Chiefôs salary of $5400 ($450 per month) 

doesnôt sound too bad. Itôs always fun to look 

back; but most of us old time Pearlanders also 

tend to kick ourselves for not investing in land 

around Pearland back in those early days.  

 

 

Donôt forget to get your tickets for the 

 

annual  Reunion Luncheon on  

 

Saturday, October 24
th

.  Reservation 

 

 form  attached. 

 

*********************************  
 

When a new source of taxation is found it never 

means, in practice, that the old source is 

abandoned. It merely means that the politicians 

have two ways of milking the taxpayer where they 

had one before.  

 

             H. L. Mencken 
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                                         A Few Older Homes in Old Pearland Townsite 

 

 
 Old Homer Miller House -4501 W. Jasmine 

 

 
  Phil & Gladys Garner Home ï 4405 W. Plum 

 

 
   Cross Roads Inn ï 2238 San Antonio 

 

 
Johnston House ï 2309 San Antonio 

 

 
 Hawkins Home ï 2112 N. Grand

 
Ainsworth Home ï 2202 Grand 

 

 


